
Summary of Bill:


Assembly Bill (AB) 414 - Under current law, a person must have a certificate of food protection practices to manage or operate a restaurant. A person must pass a written examination that is approved by the Department of Health Services (DHS), or achieve comparable compliance, to obtain a certificate. A certificate is valid for five years and may be renewed upon satisfactory completion of a recertification training course that is approved by DHS.





AB 414 requires that a person pass a written examination on food protection practices that is approved by DHS to renew a certificate of food protection practices. The bill also authorizes DHS to promulgate an emergency rule establishing criteria for approving an examination for certificate renewal without providing evidence that an emergency rule is necessary for the preservation of the public peace, health, safety, or welfare and without making a finding of emergency.





Fiscal Effect:


No fiscal estimate was required.  DHS testified that the fee structure and costs for certification requirements do not change under AB 414 and that individuals are still required to be certified every 5 years. 


Supporters Message:


Will strengthen Wisconsin’s food safety laws without creating a hardship on small business people. 


The City of Milwaukee has already adopted an ordinance that requires restaurant operators to pass an accredited exam as a condition of renewal. 


Periodic re-certification via exam, verses training, provides an objective measure of the individual’s safe food handling knowledge unlike training where a person may be awarded credit just for being present. 


Opponents Message:


The requirement is redundant. The information needed to pass is the same, so why the need to retest?


Restaurant owners and managers who have not taken the exams since initial certification will be at a disadvantage when taking the exam. 


This bill is simply a new revenue source for those who administer the exam. 





Key Supporters:


Representative Richards, author; Ed Lump, WI Restaurant Assoc. and two restaurant owners testified in favor of the bill in committee.  Amy Boyer, WI Assoc of Convention and Visitor Bureaus; Susan Quam, WI Restaurant Association Education Foundation and James Kaplanek, Department of Health Services registered in favor of the bill.   Rachel Currans-Sheehan, WI Dept of Health Services testified for information only. 





The WI Association of Local Health Department Boards and the Public Health Association registered in favor of the bill with the GAB.  The Petroleum Marketers and Convenience Store Owners registered as undecided with the GAB.


Key Opponents:


Wisconsin Tavern League and the WI Grocers Association testified against the bill.   





The WI Assoc of Convention and Visitors Bureau registered but did not disclose its position. 


Committee Vote:


On January 12, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Public Health recommended passage of AB 414 on a vote of 6-1 (Strachota – no) 





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Sara Buschman; Office of Rep. Pat Strachota (4-8486)


























AB 414  –  Food Protection Certification                      Rep. Richards





Public Health








2009-10


 Issue & Bill Summaries








2009-10 Issue & Bill Summaries





Assembly Republican Caucus





January 26, 2010








